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I am delighted to have the opportunity to introduce 
myself as the deputy head teacher of Llanrhidian 
Primary School. The school community has welcomed 
me so warmly and I am thrilled to be part of such a 
special school.  
 

 
As ever, the staff have wasted no time in welcoming the pupils back 
for the Autumn Term. Our topic ‘What the Dickens?’ was launched 
with a fantastic day where we took children back in time to the 
Victorian era. The children and teachers have been working 
together to see where this wonderful topic will take us. Asking 
questions like ‘what inventions were created in the Victorian times?’ 
and ‘What was school like in those days?’. We even have children 
questioning how we can learn from the Industrial Revolution and 
what that means for the future of our planet.  

 
 
 
The launch day was filled with a visit from a Victorian school mistress, 
some outdoor learning with Dawn from Nature Days, showing us how 
photography used to be and a virtual chat with Swansea Waterfront 
museum. Busy day! The teachers and pupils are now planned and ready 
to ensure this topic really inspires us to be the best we can be.  
 
 

We also have more exciting news! The school has launched ‘Caffi Cyfenfin’ which aims to provide an 
opportunity for our community to come together on a weekly basis for a 
cuppa, some cake and a good old catch up! Our lovely pupils have been 
working really hard to learn the necessary skills to run a café including 
food hygiene and service skills. We know these are learning experiences 
that will stay with them forever helping them to be confident lifelong 
learners. Why don’t you come down and join us? You will find us in 
Llanrhidian Community hall every Thursday between 10 and 12.  
I very much look forward to meeting more of the community and of 
course, working with the wonderful children that live here. 
  
Sarah Archard 


